
April 18, 2022 

Filed Via Web Portal 

Ms. Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary Washington 
Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Docket UG-220138 (Advice No. 2022-05) 
PSE Natural Gas Tariff Revision – Do Not Redocket 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) hereby submits in connection with Docket UE-220138 and its Advice No. 
2022-05, a revised cover letter to replace the cover letter that accompanied its March 29, 2022 substitute 
filing. 

At the request of the Commission’s Staff, the purpose of this substitute filing is to clarify in its March 29, 
2022 cover letter that PSE respectfully requests that the Commission grant a waiver of its rule WAC 480-80-
111(1)(b) Substitute Tariff Filings.  PSE’s the March 29, 2022 substitute filing incorporated a new load 
forecast into its calculation of rates.  This resulted in a slight increase to the rates it originally filed on March 
1, 2022. 

Posting as required by WAC 480-90-193 is being accomplished on the PSE web site coincident with the date 
of this transmittal letter.  Please contact Julie Waltari at julie.waltari@pse.com or (425) 456-2945 for 
additional information about this filing.  If you have any other questions, please contact me at (425) 456-
2142.  

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon A. Piliaris 

Jon A. Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, BEL10W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com

cc:  Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
       Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel 

Attachment: Substitute March 29, 2022 Cover Letter 
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